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DRAFT SUBMISSION ON THE ANNUAL PLAN

Officer responsible Author
Community Advocate Barbara Ford

Corporate Plan Output: Public Accountability - 3.2.10

The purpose of this report is for the Board to approve the following as its submission on
the Christchurch City Council Plan 2000 Edition.

SUBMISSION

The Shirley/Papanui Community Board makes the following submission to the Council
Plan 2000 Edition:

1 COMMUNITY BOARDSDISCRETIONARY FUNDING $300,000 (p.19)

The Board supports the additional funding made available to Community Boards.
This funding will be well used in funding:

community workers for up to three years.

supporting community workers funded by other community agencies.

entering partnerships with external agencies, churches, schools, shopping malls
to jointly fund/support community workers.

Fund events and projects provided by community workers.

2. ST ALBANSNEIGHBOURHOOD IMPROVEMENT PLAN

The above plan is currently going through the final stages of consultation and
preparation of afinal Plan which is expected to be completed within the next two
to three months. In order to implement some of the works identified by the
community during the process, in 2000/2001, funding is requested to implement
the following:

Change the concrete abutments over the St. Albans Creek to railings. The
concrete is unsightly and attracts graffiti. The railings will provide a view
from the street aong the waterway.

Develop the Council owned section on the corner of
Courtenay/Trafalgar/Westminster Streets as a small neighbourhood reserve
area and enhance the waterway running across the back of the section. This
section is held for road widening, however in the meantime the local
residents wish to be involved in devel oping the section and waterway. Once
developed the residents would maintain the areas as an open space for
community use. At present the section is untidy and gets used for dumping
rubbish.



3. RETICULATION —STEWARTSGULLY - $100,000
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The Board supports the allocation of these monies as part of the cost in a
partnership with the property owners of Stewarts Gully to enable connection to
the Council’ s liquid waste reticulation system. Thisisasimilar project to the one
the Council participated in with the adjoining Riverlea Estates. With the advent of
the Resource Management Act property owners in this area are now able to
improve their properties and facilities. The Board feels that it is a reasonable
expectation that the property owners can take advantage of basic facilities such as
reticulated liquid waste systems and water supply systems especially should those
be available at the property boundary.

Recommendation:  That the Board approve the above draft submission.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation:  That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.



